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With the summer drawing to an end, we are looking forward to the Our Space Our Place, Inc. 2014-2015 program year. We plan to grow our organization. We are developing the capacity of the organization by increasing the number of board members and engaging in a strategic plan.

The program will begin on Thursday September 18, 2014 at the Tobin Community Center. We look forward to new students joining the Boston program.

With your support Our Space Our Place, Inc. continues to positively impact the lives of blind youth.
Staying Healthy: Yoga, Dance & Running Nutrition

As we continued to work towards our goal of healthy living, throughout the year we met at the Boston University Fitness Center for classes in yoga, dance and running. In addition to instructor-led classes, BU provided us with full use of the swimming pool and basketball court.

In the 2014–2015 program year, we would like to set up an Olympic Day. Students will challenge themselves and improve their health by using a variety of equipment available at the fitness center (treadmills, steps, rock wall, stationary bikes, rowing machine and weights). You can make the Olympic Day happen by investing in the Our Space Our Place, Inc. Healthy Living program. 
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One advantage of meeting at the BU is its indoor track. This track provided the facilities for year-round training for the Boston Athletic Association 5K.  This year, everyone started and finished the 5k. With the guidance of trained Community Academy of Health and Science teacher and student volunteers, we reached the finish line.

Culinary Adventures
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Continuing the work with Create a Cook, the students attended sessions to increase their culinary knowledge and ability. With each Create a Cook visit, the students’ comfort in the kitchen increases. This fun and exciting program teaches students skills they can use now and in the future.

This year the students created dishes such as: vegetable chili, roasted chicken and vegetables, wheat and vegetable salad, and fun treats.
Growing Relationships & Growing Skills: Museum of Fine Arts
Our relationship with the Museum of Fine Arts (MFA) continues to grow and deepen each year. At least once a month, we visited the MFA to participate in a guided tour. Today, every student in the program can share with you several of their favorite museum pieces.

As a result of our work with the MFA, one of our students was selected by the MFA for a summer volunteer opportunity. In this capacity, the student worked with the Access Department to organize tours for visitors with disabilities, make a presentation to a group of visitors, and help on a number of important projects. He worked with the accessibility coordinator to set and meet goals for this volunteer opportunity. He has been invited to become one of the guides who will support tours for our group during the upcoming program year.

Thanks to the generous donation of a long-time supporter, we were able to offer a stipend to this volunteer student.
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Exploring the World of Careers
We strive to give the students life skills and support the community through our annual career program. This year we had even more participants than last year. 

Thanks to the Museum of Science, which donated the space, the workshop was easily accessible. We were all honored that the Massachusetts Commission for the Blind Commissioner, Paul Saner, began the workshop sharing opening remarks. Richard Curtis, Vice President Workforce Development and Talent Acquisition for State Street Corporation and Janet Perry, Director of Human Resources at the Carroll Center shared valuable information on the process of searching for a job.

Presentation & Seminar Links
· Interviewing & Networking: http://www.ourspaceourplace.org/audio/interviewing-and-networking.mp3
· Putting together your resume seminar: http://www.ourspaceourplace.org/audio/resumes.mp3
There is great need and demand for the workshop.  Our Space Our Place, Inc. will soon start planning the 2015 World of Careers workshop.
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Theater Classes at Tobin Community Center

Tobin continues to be the home of Our Space Our Place, Inc. programming.  Last program year, we met at the center for our theater classes. The students engaged in lively improv and building trust as they guided each other with only voice cues through obstacle courses.  

Each year the students progress in their public speaking, become more comfortable sharing their ideas for skits, and develop their interactions with each other.
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Volunteers and Parents

Our Space Our Place, Inc. could not function without volunteers. This year we had a wonderful group of committed volunteers from Community Academy of Health and Science High School, Wheelock College and Lesley University. With the participation of these volunteers, the students had the opportunity to learn new games, expand their circle of people by meeting students their own age, and further their experience of art by making their own sculptural pieces.

Parents are also an integral part of OSOP. They sent us much appreciated snacks to aid us as we got ready for our runs. They have also volunteered to aid the students in their cooking classes and to assist with the end of year performance. This support makes these programs possible. 

Join the Board or Volunteer

Our Board of Directors is small and productive. The Board meets once every other month. The Board guides the organization, oversees its administration, identifies funding opportunities, and increases awareness of the work of the organization in the community. 

For more specific information about being a Board member, please contact Cheryl Cumings Founder/Executive Director at president@ourspaceourplace.org or call (617) 459-4084.
Our Space our Place, Inc. is an organization that relies on volunteers. The work of volunteers contributes to the quality of the programs we are able to offer. 
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If you would like to join our Volunteers, visit our website (www.ourspaceourplace.org), and click the Volunteer button.
If you know someone who would be interested in receiving this newsletter or if you are interested in visiting Our Space our Place, Inc., please contact us.
Cheryl Cumings, Executive Director
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